CITY OF WILMORE MINUTES
April 21, 2025

The Wilmore City Council convened for a regular session on Monday, April 21, 2025, at 6:00
p.m., with Mayor Harold Rainwater presiding. Present were Councilmembers Leonard Fitch, Jim

Brumfield, David Riel, Andy Bathje, Wes Metcalfe, Sharon Moore, and City Attorney Bobby
Gullette, JIr.

Approval of Minutes

Councilmember Brumfield moved, seconded by Councilmember Bathje, to approve the minutes
of April 21, 2025, There was no discussion, all members voted aye.

Mayor’s Report

The Main Street sidewalk improvement project has been delayed until mid-May due to the
contractor dealing with a flood issue.

Old Business

New Business

Lori Vahle presented the council with Municipal Road Aid Resolution 2025-1 and the Municipal
Road Program Agreement Letter for approval. Councilmember Riel moved, seconded by
Councilmember Moore to approve the resolution and the agreement letter. There was no
discussion, all members voted aye.

Lori Vahle presented the council with a draft of FY26 proposed budget items. After some
discussion, no council action was taken.

Presentation

Wilmore Resident Becca Burton along with children from Wilmore Elementary presented a
request for $100,000 for playground updates. No council action was taken.

Reports from the Staff
Parks and Recreation Director Amy Fitch reported that the annual Easter Egg Hunt was a
success. Summer Camp registration has started. New tenants at the Municipal Building, Lions

Pride Martial Arts, are now conducting classes. The pickleball courts will be painted mid-May.

Community Development Director Judy Woolums reminded the council that the 10" Annual
Coaster Car Derby is Saturday, April 26 at 11:00am.



Adjournment

Councilmember Brumfield moved to adjourn at 6:34 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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